

Town of Hull

BOARD OF HEALTH

253 ATLANTIC AVE HULL, MASSACHUSETTS 02045

TEL: (781) 925-2224 FAX: (781) 925-2228

Minutes of April 6, 2006

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on Thursday, April 6, 2006 in the Board of Health office located on the second floor at the Municipal Building. The meeting was called to order at 6:03 P.M. Present were Board Members Virginia MacDonald R.N., Donald Gillis and Barbara Cannon. Also present was Kevin OøBrien, Health Director and Nancy Kramer, S. Shore Recycling representative for Town of Hull.

- > Approved the Minutes of February 23, 2006.
- > The Director Reports for February and March 2006 were read and so noted.
- ➤ The Public Health Nurseøs Reports for February and March 2006 were read and so noted.
- The Monthly Statistics for February and March 2006 were read and so noted.
- ➤ The board was advised that the Mutual Aid Agreement would be on the Annual Town Meeting warrant.
- ➤ The board reviewed and endorsed House Bill 4452 Promoting Proper School Nutrition. Chair Virginia MacDonald signed document for submission by PHN.
- ➤ The board reviewed and agreed with the Annual Report 2005 documentation.
- The board reviewed and made a couple of changes to the Trash Haulers regulations
- The board voted to have the next meeting on June 8, 2006.

They are being no further business; a motion was made to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 6:23 pm.